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of the times when God proved that, He was able 

to do exceeding abundantly above all that we 
ask or think. 

Praise His dear name, our church has been 

strengthened and encouraged and we feel like 

pressing on and on into the battle. 
May I add that on Sunday, Jan 28th, there 

were 10 seekers at the altar for the blessing of 

entire sanctification. 

To God be all the glory. 
Yours in Him. 

Hs "WILSON 

Genera! Delivery, 
Badenton, Florida, 

Jan. 29, 1934 

Dear Brother Dow : 
I am writing to ask if you will place my 

name and address in the Highway; stating that 

I will be open for a call to pastor a church for 

the ensuing year. I am hoping to return North 
as soon as spring weather will permit up that 
way. When nothing opened up in the line of work 

last fall, I decided to return South. I have not 

been working any. It is hard to get work with 
anybody, unless one will join up. I must confess 

there are very few I would be willing to jon up 

with. 
If any of the brethren are planning on a 

spring campaign and would care to engage my 

service I will be open. I do not pelieve I would 

be able to get up that way before April. I would 
be open for April, May and Jure. I have been 
feeling that some young people's campaign could 
be very profitable. Hold a rally of a week in the 

different churches. 
C. R. HAGERMAN 

Dear Brother Dow: 
Just a note to mention that on Jan. 28th, 

Rev. I. F. Kierstead, was in Woodstock, and 

brought the message in the evening, at the Re- 
formed Baptist Church, the text being found in 

Hebrews 2:3. “How shall we escape if we ne- 
glect so great salvation”. 

The message was very helptul and timely. 

We are very glad for the visit and friendship of 

brother Kierstead. 
Trust you and your people are having the 

help of the Lord these days. 
In Him. 

H. L. ROBERTSON 

Dear Friends: 
We, as a family, have our home still here. 
All were together during the holidays and 

the fellowship, the family prayers, the visiting 

and hearing reports of God’s leadings and care 

for each one was so helpful, encouraging and up- 
lifting. I felt as if we had had a Holiness Con- 
vention or camp-meeting while we were all to- 
gether. “It pays to serve Jesus, I speak from my 

heart”. 
Judson returned to St. John High school, 

Miriam to Mercer and Grace, later on, went back 

to Woods’ Harbour. 
Charley and Norman, not succeeding in get- 

ting schools are at home with us and doing what 

they can to help us and earn as opportunity of- 
fers and are a great help in the church work. 

Having no organized Young People’s So- 
ciety we have done our best in holding a meeting 

each week, just now, at the Parsonage. These are 
truly spiritual and one or two have returned 

from backsliding and growing :tronger all the 
time. 

Our S. S. and church services have been 
kept up in spite of storms, bad reads and severe 
cold. The Sunday morning Love Feast is well 
named. The few who meet have felt well repaid 

for their efforts for “God is in the midst”, and 
blesses every time. 

We were well remembered by our people at 
Christmas time and felt deeply gratified for their 
love and care. 

We have been praying for months for a re- 
vival and are looking forward to the special ser- 
vices to begin, Feb. 25th, with Brother George 
DeLong as evangelist. 

Join us in praying for this place. There are 
many here who need salvation and a lot who sel- 
dom go to church in this place. 

Yours in Jesus, 
MRS. H. C. SANDERS 

Black’s Harbour, 

Dear Brother Dow : 

On New Year's night we began a week of 
prayer in the church here, but the meetings prov- 
ed such a blessing to all that they were continued 
the second and third weeks as well. The attend- 
ance was not large, and there were not many un- 
saved people at any of the services, yet God won- 
derfully blessed His people and the church was 
truly revived. 

There were five backsliders reclaimed, and 
three claimed entire sanctification. 

We praise the Lord for these times of bless- 
ing and refreshing and pray He will yet more 
abundantly bless. 

We would like to add to this brief report, a 
word of thanks to those who have so kindly: re- 
membered us from time to time with such gifts 
as meat, pickles, preserves, cake, apples, etc. We 
appreciate their kindness very much, and pray 
that God will abundantly bless ‘hem for their 
thoughtfulness. 

Yours in Christ, 
MR. AND MRS. F. A ANDERSON. 

Black’s Harboui, Feb. 8 1934. 
Dear Brother Dow: ! 

On Friday evening, Feb. 2nd, we were very 
pleasantly surprised when a number of people 
gathered at our home for a social evening and 
surprise donation. Each one came with arms well 
filled with packages which included potatoes, 
pork, lard, beans, sugar, tea, coffee, cocoa, milk, 
oatmeal, pickles, preserves, soap, cheese, apples 
and oranges. 5 cwt. of coal was alco given. 

The evening was spent in conversation and 
singing, after which the ladies served refresh- 
ments. We tried to express our thanks to these 
kind people, but words failed to express the gra- 
titude we felt. As the people were leaving, “God 
Be With You "Till We Meet Again”, was sung. 

We again thank these people for their kind- 
ness. 

MR. AND MRS. F. A. ANDERSON 

Seal Cove, Grand Manan, 
Dear Highway: 

A few lines will suffice to report our recent 
revival which resulted in much blessing for the 
church and salvation for those who embraced 
their God given privileges. 

Rev. Fred Thomas, of Indiana, proved him- 
self a wonderful preacher of clear-cut second 
blessing holiness with no side lines. His messages 
to the church were inspirational and encourag- 
ing ; his messages to the unsaved brought mighty 
conviction. 

One feature of the meeting, a bit new to me, 
was a Sunday School Rally on the closing day of 
the revival. We broke all previons records with 
an attendance of two hundred thirty-six. This we 
believe will result in a much greater interest in 
our Sunday School work, thanks to the untiring 
efforts of our evangelist and superintendent, I 
never was in a meeting when the church gave 

themselves to prayer as they did in this revival. 
Several days of almost continuous prayer had 
their results in moving people to God. However, 
the thing that astonished me most during the 
meeting was how men who need God more than 
they need their right arm could sit under awful 
conviction right up to the closing hour and then 
go out into the darkness of the night a sad, de- 
feated, soul. Truly, the devil still resists. 

We have organized a Young People’s Socie- 
ty which we trust will be a great blessing to our 
church. 

I believe that we have made some new 
friends for the church during this revival and 
our prayer is that we may be a greater ‘blessing 
to this village on account of it. 

It surely is a pleasure to labor with this peo- 
ple because of their loyalty and cooperation in 
all the enterprises of the church. 

Yours in His service, 

F. DUNLOP 

God is blessing in the work here. Had a good 
meeting Sunday evening at Head of Millstream, 
eleven seekers. We thank God, He still hears and 
answers prayers, 

Yours in Him. 

H. E. MULLEN 

ATTENTION, PLEASE! 

There is a matter of considerable import- 
ance that I, as Treasurer and on behalf of 
the Mission Board, wish to bring to the 
attention of the lovers of the holiness cause 
who are anxious to see it spread in the home 
land as well as foreign. We have pressing 
foreign needs but out appeal is now for the 
home work, for to do a good foreign work we 
must keep our base-home missions flourishing, 
and branch out continually. You have noticed 
an item in the last issue of the “HIGHWAY” 
referring to the purchase of a church build- 
ing at Lubec, Maine. The prospect of a good 
work there and vicinity seems promising, and 
a church building, a good -one, can be pur 
chased cheaply—for $1200.00, if secured 
immediately (by April or May). We have 
already $300.00 promised toward it, and one 
brother interested in extension work, has 
promised to be one with eight others to do- 
nate $100.00 each to buy the building. Thus 
$400.00, or one-third of the price, is promised, 
providing enough more is contributed to 
make up the price. We are not better situaf- 
ed than many others, but if sufficient funds 
are pledged and paid, we, wife and I, will 
give $25.00. We will raise this by note if need 
be, for the work is urgent, and trust the 
Lord to help us through. Faith without works 
is dead so let us pray over the matter and ask 
our Great Head of the Church, and Supplier 
of All Needs, what He would have us to do in 
the matter. Some more will feel able and glad 
to contribute $100.00 each, while others will 
give $50.00 and $25.00 each, so let us hear 
from you immediately. In keeping with our 
Sunday School lessons of late, let us lay up 
some treasures above NOW while we have 
an opportunity. God is more interested in 
what we GIVE than in what we LEAVE, To 
leave money for the Gospel work is good, and 
more ought to do it than are, but to GIVE it is 
far better. I want and expect to have some 
part in this work. How many others do? Are: 
you one of the number? Thanking you in ad- 
vance, I am, 

Yours for souls, 
L. T. SABINE, Treasurer 

Marysville, N. B. 


